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October 5, 2016 
 
Connie Davis 
Aggregate Industries 
1687 Cole Blvd., Suite 300 
Golden, CO 80401 
 
RE: Lyons Quarry; DRMS File No. M-1977-141; Technical Revision No. 2 – Adequacy 
 Review No. 2 
 
Dear Ms. Davis, 
 
The Division has identified several other comments and questions that must be addressed prior to 
the Division’s decision due date.  Please be advised that if you are unable to satisfactorily 
address any concerns identified in this review before the decision date, it will be your 
responsibility to request an extension of the review period.  If there are outstanding issues 
that have not been adequately addressed prior to the end of the review period, and no 
extension has been requested, the Division will deny this Technical Revision. 
 
6.4.8 Exhibit H – Wildlife Information 
 
1. The Division received comments from Boulder County Parks and Open Space in regard to 

wildlife surveys conducted at the Lyons Quarry. Please review the attached comments and 
explain how the Operator intends to address the concerns expressed by Boulder County Parks 
and Open Space. 

 
6.5 Geotechnical Stability Exhibit 

 
2. The final grading plan presented in Technical Revision No. 2 (TR02) does not appear to 

follow the recommendations in the Engineering Stability Analysis prepared by Kleinfelder in 
2008. In order to proceed with the review of the Geotechnical Stability Analysis, the Division 
will require verification from Kleinfelder that the grading plan presented in TR02 meets the 
geotechnical specifications of the Engineering Stability Anaylsis (2008). The documentation 
from Kleinfelder shall include a P.E. seal. If the proposed grading plan does not meet the 
geotechnical specifications of the Engineering Stability Analysis, then a new analysis will 
need to be perpared. 
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Please remember the decision date for this Technical Revision is November 30, 2016. As 
previously mentioned, if you are unable to provide satisfactory responses to any inadequacies 
prior to this date, it will be your responsibility to request an extension of time to allow for 
continued review of this Technical Revision. If there are still unresolved issues when the 
decision date arrives and no extension has been requested, the Technical Revision will be denied. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact me at (303)866-3567 x8116. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
 
 

Michael A. Cunningham 
 
Enclosure (1) 
 
CC: Wally Erickson, DRMS 
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